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Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	272


	Bill #:
	HB 59


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Traffic control devices


	Sponsor:
	Representative Ron Crimm


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local


	Office(s) Impacted
	Public safety, public works offices


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


Purpose and Mechanics
HB 59 creates a new section of KRS Chapter 189 to require local governments that have installed speed bumps, speed humps, or vertical deflections on a roadway to denote the vertical deflections by installing road signs or painting the defections so they are clearly visible.

Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 59 on local governments is expected to be minimal.  While many local governments maintain streets that have vertical deflections such as speed bumps and speed humps, they are not routinely used.  The cost to install a sign, including labor, is estimated to be under $200 and painting would be less—although both options would require maintenance.  

It appears that most local governments are already in compliance with the HB 59 requirement.  Although not required, most local governments follow the Federal Highway Administration’s Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices which, at a minimum, calls for vertical deflections to be painted.  
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